FRIENDS OF SCANDINAVIA HISTORY MEETING

JANUARY 9, 2017

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, our vice-president, Carl Lantz called the meeting to order.

Harry Zwicky made a motion that the secretary's report be accepted as read. Bill Peterson seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Nancy Lantz made a motion that the treasurer's report be accepted as read. Susan Barlow seconded the motion. Motion carried. We ended the year with a balance of \$8,113.89

Old Business:

Carl gave an update on the barbershop, Elliason cabin, and service station projects. Charlie Thompson may have a lead on gas pumps.

We are in need of some help typing Scandinavia histories that will be placed in a historical booklet of Scandinavia.

New Business:

lola Winter Carnival is Feb. 4th. Lyle Mork and Nancy Lantz volunteered to help in our booth. A motion was made by Bill Peterson that we hold a 50/50 raffle guessing the weight of an ivory tusk. The person

who comes closest to the weight of the tusk will win half of the raffle money collected. Susan Barlow seconded the motion. Motion carried.

The annual chili luncheon was discussed. A motion was made by Lyle Mork and seconded by Susan Barlow to hold the luncheon on March 5th from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. We agreed to charge \$6.00 for the tickets, and to serve bars which are included in the \$6.00 price. The majority were in favor of having a silent auction, and we will leave the decision up to Doug if we should sell books.

Susan Barlow made a motion that our March meeting be held on February 27, prior to the chili luncheon to finalize the details.

Nancy Lantz made a motion that the meeting be adjourned. Linda Johnson seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Lyle Mork had a very interesting slide show of the many ski hills and jumps held in the Iola-Scandinavia area.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Peterson, Secretary